CITY OF KELOWNA
MEMORANDUM

Date: November 20, 2002

File No.: 5400 — 20 Gordon Drive Extension at Paret Road
To: City Manager

From: Transportation Manager

Subject: Contract Award for Gordon Drive Extension

Report Prepared by: Greg Parker, Roadways Engineer

RECOMMENDATION:

THAT Council approve the award of a contract to complete the earthworks for the Gordon Drive
extension at Paret Road to Arthon Construction Ltd. for $375,204.28 including GST at 3%.

AND THAT Council approve a 2002 Financial Plan amendment for the unfunded portion of
$56,833.00 from the DCC Roads Sector B Reserve.

BACKGROUND:

The extension of Gordon Drive at Paret Road (Project 10-3400-R4009) was approved in the
amount of $318,000.00 in the 2002 budget. The work to be done on the extension now
overlaps with the original intent for the developer contribution. Funds were collected for
construction of the % roadway adjacent to the Bordon property but will be used for earthworks
related to the entire roadway.

A Notice of Intent to award this contract to Arthon Construction Ltd. was published in the Daily
Courier on November 13, 2002. This recommendation is subject to no opposition being
received by November 25, 2002.

Earth Tech (Canada) Ltd. has reviewed the tender and recommends the award of this contract.

Work will be started within 15 days.

Ron Westlake, P.Eng.
Transportation Manager

John Vos
Director of Works & Ultilities



